A number of activities happened in our community. On the 19th of June, we had blood
testing in our community. We work in partnership with EVANGELICAL ASSOCIATION
OF MALAWI, who works in various programs, one of which is a health project they
have. We asked them to come in our community to conduct blood testing for the people,
because many people claim to have been bewitched. This has brought no peace to the
victims. If people know their status, | hope such related issues will come to an end. |
took part in blood testing as many youth don’t take in it.

On the 21st of June, we as a URI Cooperation Circle organised a trip to visit the
mosque in town with an aim to learn more about the Islamic faith. Following the trip we
had in Blantyre and Lilongwe, most members were very much in need to have this tour.
Though we had the trip, not all of us because a lot of members faced financial hardship.
The desire is still inside them if we can have the second tour, because many had



questions which we partly answered after coming back. On this trip, every member was
to contribute about 2,000 kwacha. The minibus owner charged us 60,000 kwacha for
hiring. Due to this, only a few of us went, as displayed in the photos.

On the 23rd of June, we had ALBINISM AWARENESS DAY which was conducted at
Mwenilondo Primary School. The issue is still striking the country in some parts of the
country. At other times we experience silence of abduction and related violence of
albinos, and at times it comes up again. Due to the community cry we asked the
government to organise this awareness in our district of Karonga. A number of
concerned NGOs participated in this program and the MINISTER OF GENDER also
came. A UN representative was also present. we had a big walking-in protesting against
this evil act, to immediately stop and consider each other as important.

Have a look at the photos:






